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PRELIMINARY NOTES:   

Peter Radin – Advisory Redistricting Commission 2021 – October 6, 2021 

 

The 2020 census reports that the population of the current Fourth District presently falls 
marginally below the targeted population per district.   

The Fourth District population “shortfall” is approximately 400 persons.   

Notably, for the first time in several decades, the geographic reach of the Fourth District is likely 
to expand.   

A credible approach to the requisite expansion is to extend the Fourth District to the west along 
the Beach Road corridor to the Monterey Bay.  This would accommodate the need to include 
approximately 400 additional persons within the Fourth District.    

Relevant factors supporting such an expansion include: 

1. This change would be fully consistent with the agricultural character of the Fourth District, 
since the Beach Road corridor is largely composed of prime agricultural land.   Corresponding 
communities of interest would be well served.   

2. There are myriad complex environmental issues involving the Pajaro River and the Pajaro 
Valley watershed.  These issues are necessarily a central focus of the supervisor for the Fourth 
District and staff.   Adding the Beach Road corridor to the Fourth District would spread the 
benefits associated with the special attention and expertise these “river management issues” 
require of the Fourth District supervisor and staff.   

3. As presently configured, the Fourth District touches only the Second District within Santa 
Cruz County.  However, except for the Beach Road corridor, all areas of Santa Cruz County 
bordering either Monterey County or San Benito County are within the Fourth District (with the 
county lines generally tracking the course of the Pajaro River).  Adding the Beach Road corridor 
to the Fourth District would spread the “inter-governmental” advantages derived from the 
working relationships between the Fourth District supervisor (and staff) and their counterparts 
across the Monterey County line.    
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